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Coronavirus Issue    

   Well, it’s spring-

time and the natural 

inclination is to get 

out of the house 

and enjoy the re-

freshing weather 

the Lord has 

blessed us with in 

western Pennsylvania. That’s a good thing because there’s 

not much else we can do. Going to the market or even visiting family carries such a 

potential danger. You never know if someone you encounter is car-

rying the virus. It’s not like an affected person turns purple or grows 

a third eye or something like that. 

   Temporarily losing square and round dancing is a killer for all of 

us. It’s scary to think what the interrup-

tion this pandemic has caused could 

mean to our activity in an overall 

sense. At the WPSRDF meeting a few 

very interesting suggestions were 

made to possibly carry a few die-hards through. One was 

to find an outdoor venue. Added to that was the use of 

masks and gloves. Another was “No Touch” hands free 

square dancing, which can be a challenge, but a lot of fun. 

   As you will see, this issue of the WPN has several changes, i.e. no dance calendar, 

abbreviated Club reports and fewer photos. Hopefully, things will be back to normal 

soon. 

   Whatever we do, let’s try to keep in touch. That’s why we had the ZOOM meeting 

even though there wasn’t much to discuss. It was good to see the faces of our friends. 

   We decided to not have this issue of the West Pen News printed since it could not be 

distributed, but the consensus was to 

file it electronically even though there 

will be no dances scheduled. A few 

clubs still sent reports and some sent 

photos that will be published. Also in-

cluded is an update of the Visitation 

Program, the minutes from the Febru-

ary WPSRDF meeting and the minutes 

of the PSRDF meeting in April. 

   We would like to encourage every-

one to hang in there, keep safe and 

keep well. Always remember and nev-

er forget that God is in charge. 



FOOTE NOTES  

West Pen News 

Western Pennsylvania 

Square and Round Dance Federation 

 

West Pen News is published six times a year by the Western Penn-
sylvania Square and Round Dancing Federation as a vehicle for 
keeping members informed on activities.  Suggestions and con-
structive criticism are welcomed.  Opinions expressed by the editor 
or individual contributors do not necessarily reflect the position of 
the Federation. The editor reserves the right to omit, condense or 
rewrite any or all material submitted for publication.  Correspond-
ence pertaining to editorial matter, items or interest or articles for 
publication should be e-mailed or sent to: 
 

Michael Hopf,  Editor 
1442 Navahoe Dr. 
Pittsburgh, Pa.  15228 
E-mail: jcfrk1@verizon.net 

West Pen News Staff 
 

Editor &                                                  Michael Hopf 
Dance                                                     412-716-4403 
Calendar:                                               jcfrk1@verizon.net 
 

Subscriptions:                                      Marcia McCracken 
                                                                724-941-7539 
                                                                marcia.j.mccracken@gmail.com 
 

Printing:                                                 CDI Printing 
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WPSRDF  Officers  2018 
 

President:           Michael Hopf 

                             1442 Navahoe Drive 

                             Pittsburgh, PA  15228 

                             412-716-4403 

                             jcfrk1@verizon.net 
  

Vice President:   Joe Nardi 
                             1206 Northwestern Drive 
                             Monroeville, PA  15146 
                             412-372-1450 
                             ajnardi@msn.com 
                              

Secretary:           Barb MacDonald 
                             160 Fox Run Road, 
                             Cranberry Twp PA  16066 
                             724-776-2029 
                             bmacd@zoominternet.net   
 

Treasurer:           Linda Womsley 
                             117 Mason Drive 
                              Glenshaw, PA  15116 
                              412-486-4553 
                              LJWoms@msn.com 
 

Insurance            Barb MacDonald 
Administrator:    160 Fox Run Road, 
                             Cranberry Twp PA  16066 
                             724-776-2029 

     Circulation and Subscription Rates 
Copy delivered to club:          $12.00/yr. 
Mail to address:                     $21.00/yr. 

 

Please send all subscription requests to: 
Marcia McCracken            724-941-7539 
107 Sheffield Lane 
McMurray, PA  15317 
Email: marcia.j.mccracken@gmail.com  
 

Advertising Rates 
1/4 Page:   Single ad or 1 issue            $20.00 
                    6 ads or 6 issues               $60.00 
1/2 page:   Single ad or 1 issue             $30.00 
                    6 ads or 6 issues               $80.00 
Full Page;    Single ad or 1 issue           $60.00 
                    6 ads or 6 issues               $100.00 
 
To place an ad, contact the editor 

   For any changes, corrections, insertions, notations etc. 
please contact the editor via email, text or US mail. 
   PLEASE send all articles in a textual or word format that 
can be copied, pasted or otherwise manipulated. 

 WHAT IS CALLERLAB DOING FOR 
SQUARE DANCING? 

2008 
Ed Foote 

     *CALLERLAB, an international organization of over 3,000 square 
dance callers, held its first convention in 1974. However, the roots of 
CALLERLAB go back to the mid 1960's. CALLERLAB people have 
been working in many ways to help square dancing since then. To help 
everyone understand CALLERLAB and what it is doing, we offer this 
list of accomplishments. 
      More than 20 years ago, CALLERLAB members developed dance 
programs that have been accepted world wide. These dance programs let 
you go anywhere in the world and dance. 
      CALLERLAB members documented and negotiated international 
agreement on the definition of all the calls we use. For the first time ever, 
calls were taught the same way in California as they were in New Eng-
land - or old England, Germany, and everywhere else. 
      CALLERLAB has printed and published thousands of pages of pub-
lications to help callers and dancers. These publications are used by 
dancers and callers everywhere, including the members of other square 
dance organizations. 
      CALLERLAB members are featured in nearly all of the calling slots 
at the National Square Dance Convention and conduct the caller training 
sessions at these same conventions. 
      CALLERLAB has established a Caller-Coach program to improve 
caller skills and thereby better serve dancers. CALLERLAB also pro-
vides a broad range of caller training sessions at its annual convention. 
      When BMI & ASCAP threatened clubs in the U.S. with license fees 
for every dance, CALLERLAB and ROUNDALAB working together, 
negotiated a new form of licensing so that dance leaders could take over 
this obligation from the clubs. 

CALLERLAB - SQUARE DANCING'S  
PROFESSIONAL LEADERSHIP 

CALLERLAB, The International Association of Square Dance Callers 
467 Forrest Ave, Suite 118, Cocoa, Florida, 32922 (321) 639-0039 
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WPSRDF  Standard  Weekly  Dance  Schedule 

  Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1st 

Friendly 

     Squares 

Dance-A-Round 

 (Round Dance) 

North Hills  

     Squares 

 

Peanut 

     Squares 

 

Thunderbolts 

    (Advanced 

1&2) 

Iron City  

     Squares   

(DBD) 

Y-Knot Dance  

     Club 

Mountainview  

     Squares 

 

 

 

The Spinners 

    (Advanced 

1&2) 

  

2nd 

 Dance-A-Round 

  (Round Dance) 

North Hills  

     Squares 

 

Peanut  

     Squares 

 

Thunderbolts 

    (Advanced 

1&2) 

Iron City  

     Squares   

(DBD) 

 Happy-Go-Lucky 

 

Mountainview  

     Squares 

 

The Spinners 

    (Advanced 

1&2) 

Franklin  

     Squares 

 

 

3rd 

Friendly 

     Squares 

Dance-A-Round 

 (Round Dance) 

North Hills 

     Squares 

 

Peanut 

     Squares 

 

Thunderbolts 

    (Advanced 

1&2) 

Iron City  

     Squares   

(DBD) 

Y-Knot Dance 

     Club 

Mountainview 

     Squares 

 

 

The Spinners 

    (Advanced 

1&2) 

  

4th 

 Dance-A-Round 

  (Round Dance) 

North Hills 

     Squares 

 

Peanut 

     Squares 

 

Thunderbolts 

    (Advanced 

1&2) 

Iron City 

     Squares   

(DBD) 

 Happy-Go-Lucky 

 

Mountainview  

     Squares 

 

The Spinners 

    (Advanced 

1&2) 

Franklin  

     Squares 

 

 

5th 

 Dance-A-Round 

  (Round Dance) 

North Hills 

     Squares 

 

Peanut 

     Squares 

 

Thunderbolts 

    (Advanced 

1&2) 

Iron City  

     Squares   

(DBD) 

Y-Knot Dance 

     Club 

Mountainview 

     Squares 

 

The Spinners 

    (Advanced 

1&2) 
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WPSRDF CLUB LISTING INFORMATION 

Dance-A-Round: Round 
Dance Club 

Featuring Phases II, III, IV,  
and Workshops. 

Dance Information: 
Every Monday 7:30 to 9:50 PM. 
Located at: Wallace Memorial  
   Presbyterian Church,  
   1146 Greentree Road,  
   Pittsburgh, PA 15220, 
(At the terminus of Potomac Ave). 
Cuer and Instructors:  
Bob and Patsy Heath.  
   Cell: 214-354-5084 
President: Jim Brown,  
   412-561-9153,  
Cell: 412-841-7535. 
Treasurer: Bev Bauman, 
   412-367-1029 
Vice President: Lee Stout,  
   412-279-9046 
Secretary: Bob Heath,  
   724-269-7313. 

 

Franklin Squares 
Contact Information: 
Brad & Lenore Deibert  
   724-309-8270 
Dance Information: 
8:00-10:30 PM,  
2nd & 4th Saturdays 
7:30-8:00 early rounds 
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 
   4503 Old Wm. Penn Highway 
   Monroeville, PA  
Corner of Rt. 48 North & Old    
   Wm. Penn  Hwy. 
Caller:  Brad Deibert 
             724-309-8270 
Cuer:  Brad & Lenore Deibert 
Level:  Plus Squares & Rounds 
Attire:  Casual, June, July & Au-
gust 

 
 

Friendly Squares 
Contact Information: 
Susan Hopf  412-606-8819 
Louise Stewart      
     H-(412)276-3751  
     C-(412)302-1960 
Email: louisestewart@verizon.net 
Dance Information: 
7:00-9:30,  1st & 3rd Sundays 
St Benedict the Abbot Church 
   80 Friar Lane, 
   McMurray, PA  15317 
Callers:  Jim Yoest &  
                Brad Deibert 
Cuer:  Brad Deibert,  
Level:  Plus 
Comments:  Check calendar for 
Summer  schedule 
Attire:  Casual, June, July & Au-
gust 
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Happy-Go-Lucky 
Squares 

Contact Information: 
President: - Fran Reynolds 
                     724-882-9924  
 Dance Information: 
8-10:30 PM, 2nd & 4th Fridays 
West Mifflin Fire Hall #3 
3722 Rodeo Dr.,  
West Mifflin, PA 15122 
Caller:  Brad Deibert & guests   
Cuer:  Brad Deibert 
Level:  Mainstream & Plus 
Attire:  Casual: June, July & Au-
gust 

 
 
 
 
 

Iron City Squares 
Contact Information: 
Helen Naimark & Joe Nardi     
    412-372-1450 
    ajnardi@msn.com 
Dance Information: 
7:15-9:30 PM, Wednesdays 
Calvary United Methodist Church 
   Allegheny and Beech Avenues 
   (Northside) Pgh, PA 15212 
   (Use Beech Avenue entrance) 
Caller:  Blaine Knupp 
Level:  Mainstream through Plus 
Comments:  All dancing is DBD/
gay  &  lesbian club 
Attire:  Casual: Year Round 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Mountainview Squares 
Contact Information: 
Floyd and Jan Bottom     
   724-459-7434. 
Dance Information: 
7:30-10:00 PM, Every Friday 
Blairsville High School 
   102 School Lane 
   Blairsville, PA 15717 
Caller: Norm Shaffor  
   724 388-1909 
Level:  Plus 
Comments:  Casual or Formal 
attire welcome 
Attire:  June through September, 
casual only 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

North Hills Squares 
President: Brian Schultz 
V-President: Tina Stover  
Secretary: Sue Korinchak  Joe 
continues with caller contracts. 
Treasurer: Linda Womsley. 
helped at club by: Irene Rudy & 
Sharon Kopp. 
Delegate: Kletkes 
Reporter: Sharon Kopp 
Banner Raids: Sharon Kopp. 
Contact Information: 
Sharon Kopp  724-266-3232 
Dottie & Chet Kletke       
   412-486-8243 
Dance Information: 
8:00-10:30 PM, Every Tuesday 
     (2nd & 4th Tuesdays during 
     January, February & March) 
St. Paul’s Methodist Church   
   1965 Ferguson Rd  
   Allison Park, PA 15101  
Caller:  Ed Foote & guest callers 
Cuer:  Guest cuers 
Level:  Plus 
Comments:  Air-Conditioned Hall 
Attire:  Casual– June, July & Au-
gust;   Square wear or casual the 
rest of the year 
   
 
 

Peanut Squares 
Scott Township, PA 

Dance Information 
Mainstream & Plus Squares 
(and Rounds upon request) 
Sept-May Every Tues (except 
Holidays, Election days, and Tue’s 
before Easter & Thanksgiving and 
after Christmas) 
Jun-Aug Every other Tues 
(starting first Tue in June) 
7:30 PM – 10:00 PM - $4 
(incl refreshments) 
Covenant Community Church 
1630 Greentree Rd 
Pittsburgh PA 15220 
Caller:  Guest callers every dance 
Best callers from SW PA, OH, & 
WV 
Lessons Instructor - Brad Deibert 
(Thursdays, Sept - April, Mt. Leba-
non)  
Cuer:  Occasional.  Call for info 

Attire:  Yes ☺  
Contact Information: 
Ken White(President) 
412-835-8391; 
kandjwhite@verizon.net 
Ann Biercewicz (VP - Lessons) 
412-563-0559 
abpgh@verizon.net 
Nick and Ruth Yackovich 
(Treasurer) 
724-693-0272 
tweetums@comcast.net 
Paul Rinald (Secretary) 
412-735-2423l 
pmarinald@aol.com 

These listings are changed only at the direct instruction from a club. 

The Spinners 
Contact Information: 
Contact Information 
Rich Williams  412-915-4333 
Ron Giuliana    412-554-1809 
Judy Giuliana   412-554-7914 
Dance Information: 
7:30-10:00 PM, Every Friday 
Linway United Presbyterian Ch. 
   600 Greensburg Ave. (Rte 30) 
   North Versailles (East     
   McKeesport) PA  15137 
Hall Phone: 412-824-3555 
Caller:  Ron Giuliana &  
         Jim Yoest 
Caller Emeritus:  Phil Way      
Level:  Advanced  1 & 2 
Comments: call first (Rich or 
Ron) 
Attire:  Casual year round 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Thunderbolts 
Contact Information: 
Emma Lou Shaffor      
   724-349-3998 
Dance Information: 
7:00-9:30 PM  every Tuesday 
Blairsville High School 
   102 School Lane 
   Blairsville, PA 15717 
Caller: Norm Shaffor  
     724 388-1909 
Level: Advanced 1 & 2 
Attire: Casual year round 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Y-Knot Square & Round 
Dance Club 

President:   Barbara MacDonald                             
                   cell 412-629-7079 or         
                   home 724-776-2029  
Contact Information: 
Sharon Kopp   724-266-3232 
E-mail:  
sharon.kopp@yahoo.com  
Russ Stewart  412-780-0047 
Dance Information: 
7:30-10:00 PM, 
1st, 3rd & 5th Thursdays 
North Hills Baptist Church 
   7801 Thompson Run Road 
   North Hills PA  15237 
Caller:  Jim Yoest & Guests 
Cuer:  Guest cuers 
Level:  Plus & Rounds 
Attire:  Casual: June, July & 
August 
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Special Dance Schedule 

West Pen News 

Visitation Program 

     Since the previous issue, in the few short weeks before the universe was put on hold, a few 

clubs got the chance to advance in the program. 

     Both Happy-Go-Lucky (7 visitors) and Y-Knots (8 visitors) scored with visits to Friendly’s 

Mardi Gras to dance to Ed Pabst and Bob Heath. That moved HGL into their third round. 

     Y-Knots moved on from there to complete their third round, visiting Mountainview on the 

twenty-eighth with nine dancers and then moving into round four sending five to HGL. 

     Friendly had a couple of five-dancer visits of their own in February, one each to Y-K on the 

6th, and Franklin on the 8th to reach the halfway point of round four. 

Please after each visitation both the host club and visitor must report  

to the moderator Michael Hopf at jcfrk1@verizon.net 

CLUB Rds. Comp. Total Visits Total Points Total Visitors 

Franklin 1 5 6 24 

Friendly 3 14 19 91 

Happy-Go-Lucky 2 9 11 50 

Mountainview 0 3 4 20 

Y-Knots 3 13 16 79 

Date Club Dance Caller Cuer 

7/24-26/2020   

West Virginia State Convention 
Contact Lisa Minton  
(412-215-0617)  or Facebook 
WV State Dance Convention 
  

    

10/17/2020 
WPSRDF Hosted by: 
Mountainview Squares 
2:00-6:00 PM 

52nd Fall  Festival at: 
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 
4503 Old William Penn Highway 
Monroeville, PA  15146 

Norm Shaffor & 
Brad Deibert 

Brad & Lenore Deibert 

Jun-21   
70th National Square Dance Con-
vention 
Jackson Mississippi 

    

9/23-26/2021 Swing Thru's PA Fabulous Fall Festival     



Y-Knot's 40th  Anniversary 
Dinner I Dance 

Jim Yoest Caller 411:10 
Bob Heath Cuer 

North Hills Community Baptist Church 
7801 Thompson Run Road 

Pittsburgh, PA. 15237 

Date: Thursday May 21th, 2020 
Dinner: 6:30 pm to 7:30 pm 
Dance: 7:30 pm to 10:00 pm 

Dinner - $7.00 / Dance - 7.00 
Dinner I Dance - $13.00 

COVERED DISH DINNER 
PROVIDED BY MEMBERS 
CLUB WILL PROVIDE THE 

MEAT, DESSERT AND BEVERAGES 

Please RSVP 
By Thursday May 7th, 2020 

Call 
Barb MacDonald at 412-629-7079 or 

Jean Maier at 412-496-4945 

 



 

Club  Reports 
Dance-A-Round  
Reporter:  
No report submitted. 
                    
Franklin Squares 
Reporter: Brad Deibert 
No report submitted. 
 

Friendly Squares 
Reporter: Joanne Petrillo 
 
Happy-Go-Lucky Squares 
Reporter:  Mary Ann Markowitz 
 
Iron City Squares 
Reporter:  Joe Nardi 
No report submitted. 
 
Mountainview Squares 
Reporter:  Jan Bottom 
   We are very happy and excited to report we have seven stu-
dents as of now, the middle of March.  As you all know, the 
majority of the members of Mountainview voted to suspend 
our dances until the coronavirus settles down at which time we 
are hoping we still have seven students.  We just received word 
today that the school where we dance is going to be cleaned 
and no one is allowed in until further notice so we would have 
had to cancel anyway. 
    I am going to write this as though by the time you get to read 
this we will be able to get back to dancing.  
   Please mark your calendars and plan to join us for these com-
ing events: 
   April 17th – GUEST CALLER – JIM YOEST – We are 
really going to be disappointed if we are not back to dancing by 
this date. 
   May 8th – CLUB ANNIVERSARY DINNER DANCE – 
Come join us for a covered dish dinner, cake and punch will be 
provided – Dinner at 6:15 pm – Dancing starts at 7:30 pm 
   May 22nd – NO DANCE 
   JUNE 5TH – GUEST CALLER – TOM MILLER – Join us 
for a fun dance with Tom.  We don’t have him calling locally 
much any more so here’s your chance to dance with him again.  
Thanks to all of you joining us last year, we had a fun time and 
a great dance. 
   Our club dances every Friday night (except for the corona-
virus) with Norm Shaffor calling except as noted above.  Check 
us out on Facebook by typing Mountainview Squares in the 
search box.   
    
North Hills Squares 
Reporter: Sharon Kopp 
   North Hills class is taught by Sue Korinchak.  There are 7 
new dancers – Jim & Maria Koester, Dawn Neuhart, Mary 
Jones, Frank Chirico, Lynne Schubert and Wally Merriman.  
On March 10 was a recognition celebration of their completion 
of the basic/ mainstream calls.  They will continue learning 
Plus Calls.  Confirmation of their skills will assure them that 
they can attend any dances for new dancers 
   NHS class starts at 7pm and continues for the first 2 tips with 

the club at 8pm to perfect their skills.  If you want to brush up 
on your Plus Calls, come join us and be an Angel. 
   Due to the coronavirus all April dances were cancelled. 
Stay well and we hope to see you in May/June. 
May 5 – Cinco de Mayo – Shawn Brown calling 
May 12 – Steve Staub calling 
May 19 – Ed Foote calling 
May 26 – Ed 
June 2 – No dance 
Month of June – Ed calling each week 
 
Peanut Squares 
Reporter: Sara Frey 
   Good news! Quite a few members are ‘expectant grandpar-
ents’ with most expecting girls but a few boys too, due in 
April/May. What an exciting time! 
   Come join Peanut Squares every Tuesday at Covenant Com-
munity Presbyterian Church in Greentree, PA from 7:30-10pm 
for $4. Brad Diebert has been teaching lessons to our new stu-
dents and they will graduate soon. Peanuts had a student dance 

on January 28 for all students from all clubs, which was very 
well attended. 
   We have guest callers and theme dances every week (such as 
our Hawaiian Luau), so please come out and dance with us – 
we welcome members from other clubs. Some nights we have 
4-5 squares! Dress as the theme (black/gold, Mardi Gras, St. 
Patrick’s Day, etc) or not, casual or square wear. Just come and 
have a good time. Bring your club and have a banner raid – we 
love retrieving our banner! 
   Here is the Peanuts Schedule for April and May 2020: 
April 7, 2020     No Dance 
April 14, 2020   Shawn Brown   Easter Egg & Bunny Dance 
April 21, 2020   Jim Yoest   Income Tax/Student Dance 
April 28, 2020    No Dance 
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V-Knot's 
April, May and June 2020 Dances 

APRIL 2nd, 2020 
"SPRING BONNETS/HATS 

Denny Steiner- Caller 
Nathan Parrott - Cuer 

APRIL 9th, 2020 
NO DANCE 

APRIL 16th, 2020 
Jim Yoest - Caller 
Bob Heath - Cuer 

APRIL 23rd, 2020 
NO DANCE 

MAY 7th, 2020 
Ron Anderson- Caller 
Nathan Parrott - Cuer 

Club Meeting 

MAY 14th, 2020 
NO DANCE 

MAY 21st, 2020 
"CLUBS 40th ANNIVERSARY" 

DINNER DANCE 
Jim Yoest - Caller 
Bob Heath - Cuer 

APRIL 30th, 2020 
Jim Yoest - Caller 
Bob Heath - Cuer 

 

MAY 26th, 2020 
NO DANCE 

JUNE 4th, 2020 
Jim Yoest - Caller 

Nathan Parrott - Cuer 

JUNE.' .0'5 2020 
NO DANCE 

JUNE 18th, 2020 
Brad Delbert - Caller 
Brad Delbert - Cuer 

JUNE 25th, 2020 
NO DANCE 

REMEMBERTHAT JUNE 24t THRU JUNE 27th 2020 
IS THE 69th NATIONAL CONVENTION IN SPOKANE, WA. 

TIME: 7:30PM TO 10:00PM 

North Hills Community Baptist Church 
7801 Thompson Run Road 

Pittsburgh, PA. 15237 

 



 

West Pen News 

May 5, 2020    Gene Hammond    Cinco de Mayo Dance 
May 12, 2020  Ron Anderson Shake, Rattle, and Roll Dance 
May 19, 2020  Rebecca Shull    Club Meeting/Hat Dance 
May 26, 2020  Doug Saunders  Memorial Day Dance/          
                        Summer Picnic 
    
The Spinners 
Reporter: Ron Giuliana 
    
Thunderbolts 
Reporter: Emma Lou  Shaffor 
No report submitted. 
    
Y-Knot Square and Round Dance Club 
Reporter: Jeanne Maier 
   As you can see by the Y-Knot schedule below, we will 
repeat dancing only the first, third and fifth Thursdays in 
April. Then we will re-evaluate. On the fifth Thursday of 
April we anticipate something special to happen, we are still 
undecided upon an event. Remember our club will be cele-
brating our 40th year anniversary on May 21st. Mark your 
calendars now.  
   Y-Knots hosted the WPSRDF Sophomore Dance at Park-
wood United Presbyterian Church on March 29, 2020.  Jim 
Yoest and Brad Deibert were great as usual.  
   We are still taking part in the visitation process and have 

Club  Reports 

enjoyed traveling to your clubs and hope to see you at ours. 
Visitors are always welcomed. 
   Our schedule is:  
April 2nd – “Spring Bonnets/Hats” Denny Steiner – Caller 
                   Nathan Parrott – Cuer 
April 9th – NO DANCE   
April 16th – Jim Yoest – Caller    Bob Heath – Cuer 
April 23rd – NO DANCE 
April 30th – Jim Yoest – Caller   Bob Heath – Cuer  
May 7th – Ron Anderson – Caller  Nathan Parrott – Cuer 
                  CLUB MEETING 
May 14th – NO DANCE 
May 21st - “Club’s 40th ANNIVERSARY  DINNER        
         DANCE  Jim Yoest – Caller    Bob Heath – Cuer 
May 26th – NO DANCE 
June 4th – Jim Yoest – Caller   Nathan Parrott – Cuer  
June 11th – NO DANCE   
June 18th – Brad Deibert – Caller   Brad Deibert – Cuer 
June 25th – NO DANCE   
   Remember also June 24th through June 27th 

is the 69th National Convention in Spokane, Wa. 
          
                             To all club reporters: 

Please submit your June reports by May10. 
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At Mountainview we 
have a lot of single 
women and three of 
them can dance the 
boys part so I'm accus-
tom to seeing six women 
in a square along with 
two boys. Last night at 
the Thunderbolts we had 
the opposite. This one 
square that we did had 
six boys and two girls. 
Four of the six boys 
dance both parts so as 
their caller I don't know 
what to expect some-
times. 
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Photos 

Peanuts 

Mardi 

Gras 

70s Student Dance 1/28/2020 



Visitation Year - The period during which countable visits can be made is from (and including) September 1st to 
August 31st. To be counted all visitation cards must have reached the Federation no later than two weeks prior to 
the WPSRDF Fall Festival. 

Clubs Eligible to be Visited - Every WPSRDF member club that contributes $30.00 to the visitations pool by the 
August WPSRDF meeting is eligible. Visits to clubs that did not contribute do not count. No contributions will be 
accepted after the August meeting. The Federation may add funds to the visitation pool if they choose to do so 
but this is not required. 

List of Participating Clubs - By November 1st the Federation will provide each club's representative with the list of 
clubs that contributed. No other clubs will be eligible during that visitation year. 

Eligible Visiting Clubs - Every WPSRDF member club is eligible to visit and to share proportionately in the vis-
itation pool. (See definition of "Pool Sharing") 

Eligible Dances - It is assumed a club's "regularly scheduled dances" are eligible to be visited. Higher level 
square and round dance clubs may, at their discretion, hold "open houses" to accommodate visitors. Also, it is 
entirely and unarguable the host club's decision whether a "Special Dance" can be visited or not. This must have 
been resolved before the visiting club's arrival. Put eligibility on the "Special Dance flyer. 

Notifying the Host Club - As a courtesy, the club to be visited should be notified several days in advance of a visit 
that is planned and how many dancers to expect. 

Ineligible Dances - Any Caller's Association or WPSRDF sponsored dances (such as the Fall Festival, Sopho-
more Dance etc.) are automatically ineligible, regardless of their being hosted by a specific club. 

Eligible Visitors - Dancers eligible to represent a club are its current members. Also eligible are its students if the 
visit is to a class level dance. In every case, the dancer should wear the visiting club's regular or class badge 
and must sign in as representing the visiting club. 

Free Passes - A visitor, to be counted, must pay the full admission fee. Dancers using free passes are not 
counted. 

Dual Memberships — If a dancer belongs to both the club doing the visiting and the club being visited, the 
dancer must pay the full (or visitor) admission fee to be counted as a visitor. 

Countable Visits - Although clubs are encouraged to visit as often as they like, no more than one visit to each 
club, in the program, will be recognized in any one year until all clubs have been visited. After each eligible club 
has been visited once (that completes one full round), additional full rounds may be completed. There is no limit 
to the number of consecutive full rounds that may be completed. Excess visits cannot be carried over to anoth-
er year. 

Pool Sharing - Visits made will share equally in the pool. In September, the total visits made by all clubs before 
September 1st will be calculated, and the pool will be divided by the number of visits, to determine the "value" of 
each visit. The minimum number of dancers for a two point visit is a full square of 8 dancers. Less than a full 
square (4-7 dancers) will count as a one point visit for calculating shared monies. 

Friendship Dangles — Dancers who participate in five or more visits for one club during the visitation year will re-
ceive a Friendship Dangle, provided by the Federation. 
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Plaque winners – “Most Visitors Plaque” – the club with the highest total number of dancers (visitors) visiting other clubs will 
hold the “Most Visitors Plaque” until the next Fall Festival. Ties will share recognition and the “Most Visitors Plaque.”  “Most 
Visits Plaque” – The club with the highest total number of visits to other clubs will hold the “Most Visits Plaque.” Ties will 
share recognition and the “Most Visits Plaque.” 

 

 
 

The participating clubs will benefit by added monies by having added dancers. 
A visitation scoreboard will be posted in the West Pen News. 
A progress report will be given at the Federation meeting. 



 

Photos 
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A. Barrett Earnest 
September 5, 1935 ~ December 5, 2019 (age 84) 

Obituary 
Barrett Earnest age 84 of Delmont went to be with the Lord peacefully with his loving 
wife by his side at Redstone Highlands in Greensburg. He was born September 5, 1935 
in Delmont a son of the late A. Barrett Earnest and Esther (Ressler) Earnest. Barrett 
was a retired employee of the Department of Veteran Affairs in Oakland. He previously 
was employed by the former Mellon Bank (Citizens Bank) in Greensburg and Greens-
burg Savings and Loan (Atlantic Financial). Prior to his employment in the financial sec-
tor Barrett was a funeral director and owner of Earnest & Son Funeral Home in Export, 
currently Wolfe-von Geis Funeral Home, Inc. Barrett was a member of Faith United 
Methodist Church, Delmont. He looked forward to Square dancing with his wife Donna 
and was an avid hunter who enjoyed Golfing. He served in the Air Force Reserves and 
was a graduate of the Pittsburgh Institute of Mortuary Science (P.I.M.S.)  Surviving is 

his beloved wife and soul mate; Donna (Shirley) Earnest and a brother in-law, K. Wayne (Joan) Shirley of Albu-
querque, NM and his devoted dog Brandy.  In addition to his parents, Barrett was preceded in death by a broth-
er Robert Allen Earnest. Friends welcome at the Wolfe-von Geis Funeral Home, Inc., 5701 Lincoln Ave., Export 
(724) 327-1400 Wednesday from 6- 8 p.m. and Thursday from 2-4 & 6-8 p.m. Services will be held Friday at 11 
a.m. in Faith United Methodist Church, Delmont. Interment will follow in Grandview Cemetery, Export. The fam-
ily suggests memorial contributions in Barrett’s name to Faith United Methodist Church, 305 Freeport St., Del-
mont, PA 15626.  

Submitted by Norm Shaffor 

Ruth Staub 

   Long-term member of Franklin Squares Ruth Staub passed away yesterday. Ruth is the mother of caller/cuer Ste-
ve Staub. Most of you know that Ruth, Walt (Steve's father), Mary (Steve's wife) and Steve have been a huge part 
of square dancing in Pittsburgh for many years; and continue to be. Ruth and Walt belonged to and danced with 
many clubs through the years.  
   I spoke to Steve just short time ago and he shared that Ruth has been failing in recent months. She was at Manor 
Care and has had several falls recently. She fell last week and broke her arm that would have required surgery. 
Steve further shared that Ruth loved square dancing and enjoyed a full life. Ruth was 89. 
   Many of you know her friend, Jim Grace, from our square dancing community. Jim and Ruth shared an apartment 
and Jim is doing ok for 92. He's taking Ruth's death very hard as he has no family nearby. He and Ruth did get to 
see each other yesterday to say goodbye.  
   A memorial service will be held at a later time; after this stay-at-home order is lifted. I'll watch the internet for ry 
and send a link to it later.  
 

Obituary 
Ruth E. (Schiwitz) STAUB 
   Longtime resident of Churchill Boro, Ruth Staub passed away on March 30, 2020. Beloved wife of the late Walter 
D. Staub. Loving mother of Linda Staub, Marjorie Staub, Steven (Mary) Staub, Raymond (Diane) Staub, and Lor-
raine (Michael) Cutruzzula. Grandmother of Amelia and Rebecca Staub. She was the sister of Paul Schiwitz and 
sister in law Clyda of Sikeston MO. also the friend and loving companion of James Grace. 
In her 50s Ruth went to beauty school and later worked for Hair Labs in Pittsburgh. She and her late husband en-
joyed spending their winters in New Smyrna, Florida. She loved bowling and golf but her real passion was square 
dancing.   
   Due to the health crisis, there is no visitation.  A memorial will be held at a later date. Arrangements by  JOBE FU-
NERAL HOME & CREMATORY, INC..  Memorial contributions may be made to Beulah Church, 2500 Mccrady 
Rd.,  Pittsburgh, PA 15235.     https://www.jobefuneralhome.com/obituary/Ruth-Staub 
  

Steve and Mary's address is: 

2011 Michael Ave. 

Irwin, PA 15642-3916 



 
Pennsylvania Square & Round Dance Federation 

1:00 P.M., Sunday, April 5, 2020 

By Teleconference 

AGENDA 

Call to Order:  Thanks to all you attended this meeting.  I understand a few folks had difficulties with using the computer 

link because zoom added a password.  The rest of us ended up on the phone.  The meeting started about 1:10 to allow more 

folks to join. 

Attendance (in no order), President Clyde Miles, Treasurer Bob Lawn, Secretary Barbara MacDonald,  Pete Wex, Jeanne 

Agostinelli (NJ), Ted Rotwitt (Del Val), Lloyd Smoker(Susq Val), Larry Bugel (Del Val), Linda Ayars (Del Val), Joe Nardi 

(membership), Martha Thompson (Susq Val), Deb Cassel (Del Val), Park Bierbower (Susq Val), Jeff Kaufman (Del Val), Gil 

and Sharon Leon (USDA).  Other reports were submitted by Mick Hopf (WPSRDF) and Ken Adam (webmaster).  In addi-

tion, Naomi Fisher (susq val) and Paul Schmitt (WPSRDF) attempted to attend but the technology failed for them.  Sheila 

Lanshe (Del Val) missed the meeting and asked for minutes. 

Minutes will be sent to all of the above in addition to folks who attended the last meeting in October to be shared with oth-

ers. 

 Secretary’s Report     Barb MacDonald 

The minutes of the October meeting were shared electronically twice with revisions of the treasurer’s report the second 

time.  The minutes also were attached to the announcement of this meeting.  No additions or corrections were submitted.  

So, the October minutes stand approved as written. 

 Treasurer’s Report 4/5/20     Bob Lawn 

Starting Balance:   $11,749.00 from meeting, 10/6/19 

PFFF 2020  Expenses  $13,123.91  Income $17,909.00   
Net Income  $4785.09 +50 check not cleared   $4,835.09 
Expenses 

Tony Zoom  Oct 2019  $16.04 
March 2020, $16.04 
USDA   Scholarship    $200.00 
Perky Prom    $210.00 
Peanut Squares   $200.00 
J&M 2021 Flyers   $313.76 
Do Pas O (2)      $380.00 
Grand Square Ad    $55.00 
  Total Expenses      $1,390.84 

Income 

Dues    $260.00 
Dues  WPSRDF & LMSRDF  $624.00 
Dues   SVSRDA   $294.00 
Dues, Del Val     $958.00 
  Total Income    $2,136.00 
Balance as of April 5, 2020    $17,329.25 

 

Association/Federation Reports 

 Central Pennsylvania Association-none 

 Federation of Delaware Valley 

Greetings fellow dancers, 

We regret to inform everyone that we lost a very long-time dancer, friend and caller Don O’Bott.  Don was very active in the 

square dance community being President of the Buckaroo’s for over 10 years and helped start the Delaware Valley Callers Asso-

ciation.  

On some positive notes our Federation is 470 members strong.  We are going to start telecasting our Federation meetings using 

Zoom.  This way we are hoping to pull in more attendees and gain more participation.  We are still in need of a secretary to join 

our board as we have been without one for almost a year.  We do have someone writing up the minutes via a recorder so using 

Zoom will allow us to take advantage of the recording feature.       

We are fearful that all of the cancellations of our student classes will mean no graduations and therefore no Graduation Dance.  

We’ve been having these dances for many years and it is put on by the Federation as a free dance for all.   

We can only hope that our students will want to retake their classes and eventually join their perspective clubs.   

Respectfully submitted by, 
Susan and Jeff Kaufman 
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 Co- Presidents of FDVSRD   
 

 Laurel Mountain Federation-no report 

 Susquehanna Valley Association 

SVS&RDA REPORT 

In keeping with state and national guidelines all dances within the Association have been cancelled and will resume as cir-

cumstances allow.  Cancellation includes the April 26 Presidents Ball.   The state camporee for our square dance camping 

clubs is scheduled for June 5-7 in Perry County and at this time has not been cancelled. 

The Presidents Ball also includes our annual membership meeting.  Association business at the spring meeting includes the 

election of officers.  The meeting will be held via electronic means with all members invited to participate. 

You will also receive via separate notice that our highly successful Pennsylvania Fabulous Fall Festival is cancelled for 2020.   
Our annual Heart Fund Dance was held on February 16.  The dance raised $5600 for the charity event. 

With uncertainty as to when our social events will return to normality, our scheduled events will remain flexible. 

Park and Kathy Bierbower 

SVS&RDA Presidents 
 

 

 

Western PA Square and Round Dance Federation 

Report for April 5, 2020 PSRDF Meeting 

President:   Michael Hopf 
Vice President:   Joe Nardi 
Treasurer:   Linda Womsley 
Secretary:   Barb MacDonald 
   The WPSRDF still has 11 clubs. We have 211 individual members with 53 members belonging to multiple clubs.  
   There are currently 39 students across WPSRDF. Three clubs (Happy-Go-Lucky, Mountainview and Peanuts) started clas-
ses in January. 
   Happy-Go-Lucky Squares has moved their dance location from Clairton to West Mifflin. 
   Y-Knots has amended their schedule from every Thursday to 1

st
, 3

rd
 & 5

th
 Thursdays. 

   All WPSRDF officers have retained their positions. 
Sophomore Dance 2020: Our federation student dance, originally scheduled for March 29

 th
 has been postponed until possi-

bly sometime in August (interestingly, this postponement should benefit the students who had started in January). It will be 
hosted by Y-Knots. The scheduled callers are Brad Deibert and Jim Yoest. 
Corona Virus: All clubs in the WPSRDF have suspended their schedules until the crisis is over. 
   Visitation Program: Up until the panic, our 2019-20 visitation program had been proceeding nicely with five clubs enrolled. 
Y-Knot Square & Round Dance Club, the latest to join, is running neck & neck with 2017-18 winner, Friendly Squares. No one 
had been sitting back and simply reaping the benefits as the other three clubs had also been out visiting. Hopefully we all will 
be dancing again soon. 
   WPSRDF Fall Festival 2020- The 52

nd
 Fall Festival will be hosted by Mountainview Squares and scheduled for October 17. 

Brad Deibert and Norm Shaffor will call and Brad will also cue rounds.  
   West Pen News: Our federation bi-monthly publication West Pen News is down to 50 hard copy subscribers. We are still 
sending it out electronically through the WPSRDF Google Group 
Local Callers’ Association: A new caller’s group began meeting informally in November (no name or officers). Ron Giuliani 
is spearheading this project. We discussed ways to keep more dancers or to encourage more folks to start dancing and will 
continue this dialogue as well as sharing more for discussion with WPSRDF. 
   We are urging all our clubs and individuals to get more involved in Federation activities such as the Sophomore Dance and 

the Fall Festival, attending meetings, running for office and the like.    

Michael Hopf, President 

Western Pennsylvania Federation 
 

Committee Reports 

 Showcase of Ideas- no report      

 Membership      Joe Nardi 

No formal report at this time.  Computer died and Joe is trying to retrieve files completed.  If not, he has the files send from across the 

state to recreate this file. 

 License Plates-no report      

  

Computer Coordinator/Webmaster   Ken Adams 

PSRDF Web masters Report April 5 2020. The following changes were made over the last 6 months.  

• Added links to fliers requested for other dances of interest.  

• Updated SVSRDA pages with updates to officers and meeting minutes.  
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 • Did requested updates for the Central PA federation pages.  

• Did other changes to the home pages per requests.  

• Other corrections as requested.  

• Updated calendars of clubs and federations with cancelations because of Coronavirus.  
The average daily visits reported by the Web site host for the last six months is 130 visits per day.    
Kenton Adams PSRDF Web master  

 

 Flooring      Bob Lawn 

The flooring was used during the Fall Festival 2019 and is still being stored inside by Paul Zajac.  It is not in a 

climate-controlled facility. 

 USDA       Gilbert & Sharon Leon 

Welcome to Gil and Sharon who are the new Eastern Regional Vice-Presidents of USDA.  With the National 

Convention now being cancelled, they will meet in June via of Zoom.  Tony and Diana Rock are Presidents of 

USDA.  Visit the USDA website at usda.org for more information.  They are happy to answer any questions. 

Tony indicated later that Pennsylvania needs to have delegates to attend this meeting in June.  Look for an in-

vitation. 

Old Business 

 Pennsylvania Fabulous Fall Festival  Pete Wex 

There was a large concern about a month ago with the Coronavirus and its effect on meetings and groups.    Pete 
and Bob Lawn talked to the manager at Radisson about our festival and the possibility of modifying the con-
tract.   The big concern was meeting the 300 room nights.  The hotel was unwilling, at that time to cancel, without sig-
nificant penalty.  ($20,000)   

The local person (Amanda Shomper) was going to go to their corporate person for further guidance, but didn't 
sound very hopeful.   However, if this emergency continues we could be in trouble, but also if continues we could in-
voke the Acts of God clause to get out of the contract closer to the September date.   If it clears up we will probably 
have a very large crowd of people anxious to dance to some great callers. 
 
 
What we received was a cancellation letter showing they are cancelling the reservation and waiving any cancellation 
fees.  (which could have amounted to $20,000).   In her reply,  Amanda Shomper the Director of Group Sales     “We 
hope this shows our appreciation of your business and willingness to work with your group.  We look forward to hav-
ing you back in 2021.  Thank you!” 
  
     It appears they are not interested in dragging this out until late summer.   We believe they would prefer to have a 
commitment from a group (if they can find one) that would not have the closeness/touching concerns that we have.  I 
also think they recognized they would have no defense against the Force Majeure/Act of God clause closer to the 
actual Fest date, and they'd be left with too little time to find something else.  They could very well have come up 
empty that weekend anyway.  Better for them to start trying to fill it with something else right now and keep open an 
amicable relationship with us that could last years if they cut us the break this time. 
     From our perspective, we don't think waiting to see what transpires these next few months is a viable op-
tion.   That was made clear this past weekend with the extension of the social distancing precautions and predictions 
of 200,000 deaths.    Promoting now will have been wasted time and effort if we did have to cancel later.  Everyone 
(staff, committee, dancers, hotel) will have been kept in limbo.  Even if we then could hold it, we are very much afraid 
that the number of dancers willing to chance it could be so small that we would take a huge hit on the callers'/cuers' 
compensations alone. 
Bob Lawn and Pete Wex recommend that we make it officially known that it is being  cancelled this year, both be-
cause of too much uncertainty and our unwillingness to put a watered down product out there (the program's quality 
was the key to its success last year, and that quality has to be maintained to keep its credibility and appeal).   

At the PSRDF meeting, it was determined unanimously  that we should cancel for 2020. 

We then discussed paying something to the Three (3) National Callers who depend only on square dancing for 
their livelihood.  This seems to be the procedure being followed by our large festivals that have cancelled due to the 
virus.  After some discussion a motion was made to pay the callers $500 and offer an incentive of additional $500 if 
they sign a contract for 2021.  We do recognize that some caller’s may already have obligations. It was seconded. 
Knowing that the treasury could afford this amount, it passed unanimously. 
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 So, 2020’s committee will: 

 Check with the Radisson on a date for next year( Sept 23-26, 2021) if available.  Pete doubled checked 
and these dates are available for 2021. 

Notify the 3 National caller’s and provide payment of $500 and an added $500 for returning a signed con-
tract for 2021. 

Notify any dancers currently registrated to roll-over registration, donate registration or provide an option to 
ask for a refund as well as having the dancer notifying the hotel to cancel rooms. 

For 2020, Swing Thru’s were working with Pete Wex to coordinate this event.  Pete Wex said he would only work 
as a consultant for 2021.  Swing Thru’s will check to see if there  is an interest in continuing for 2021 at a Board 
Meeting in May and let Clyde Miles know if they are willing to continue. 

If not, then Clyde will be looking for volunteer leadership and club to pick up responsibility for 2021. 
So, if you might consider doing this……. 
 

2020’s committee recommend inviting everyone scheduled on this year's calling/cueing staff to be invited to be 
next years.  Hopefully they will understand and empathize with the whole situation.  The next leadership group 
should be established: chairperson(s), host club, various committees, etc.  Pete is willing to act purely as a con-
sultant in the future, sharing any observations, experience, suggestions gleaned from these first two efforts, but 
that will be the extent of his involvement. 

Thanks to Bob Lawn and Pete Wex and their committee for all the hard work.  These are difficult times with difficult 
decisions to be made.  We hope square dancing will survive. 

 

New Business 

 Incentive Program     Clyde Miles 

New dancer incentive program will continue.  Any graduating dancers in 2020, must become members in 

2021 to qualify.  Ted Rotwitt asked about Perky Promenders’ check.  Clyde, Joe and Bob are aware of and 

working on this. 

 Any Other New Business? 

In addition to the Pennsylvania Fall Festival scheduled for September 25-27, 2020 being cancelled. 

The following have been cancelled: 

 National Convention in Washington State in June. 

 Ohio Convention early May. 

 Star Spangled Banner in July/Gettysburg. 

 Virginia in May. 

 WASCA cancelled in March. 

 

At this time West Virginia is still planning their convention.  It is scheduled for July 24-26, 2020.  I 

will attach a copy of the details below. 

Next meeting is Sunday October 4th at 1 p.m.  Once again it is a teleconference.   

Adjournment:  A motion was made to adjourn by Jeff Kaufman and seconded by Ted Rotwitt.  The meeting 

was adjourned at 2:12.  Thanks to all who participated. 
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Minutes for the February Federation Meeting 

WESTERN PENNSYLVANIA SQUARE AND ROUND DANCE FEDERATION 
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WESTERN PENNSYLVANIA SQUARE AND ROUND 
DANCE FEDERATION 

 
Minutes of the February 10, 2020 Meeting at Good Shep-

herd Lutheran Church in Monroeville 
 
   President Mick Hopf called the meeting to order at 7:30 
PM with a welcome, the Pledge of Allegiance, and a mo-
ment of silence in the Luther Room. 
 

LET’S WORK TOGETHER TO MAKE  
SQUARE DANCING EVEN BETTER 

 
   Barbara MacDonald, Secretary, called the roll.  Dance A 
Round, Franklin, Happy Go Lucky and Peanuts had no 
delegate present.  In addition,  Ron Giuliani was in attend-
ance. 
The minutes of the previous meeting were sent electroni-
cally and mailed. A motion to approve was made by Joe 
Nardi, seconded by Norm Shaffor. They were approved by 
all. 
 
   Treasurer ‘s Report:  The balance on hand on November 
30, 2019 was $5854.54 with deposits totaling $1259.35 
and disbursements totaling $1512.60.  The majority of 
deposits and disbursements are from money collected for 
insurance and payment to United Square Dancers of 
America. We also reimbursed North Hills Squares for Fall 
Festival Expenses. The balance as of January 31, 2020 is 
$5601.29.  The second account is now closed and will not 
be shown in future reports. A motion was made by Dick 
McCracken and seconded by Emma Lou Shaffor to accept 
the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.   
 

Committee Reports: 
   West Pen News: Send any flyers as a jpg or tif file.  Mi-
chael Hopf encouraged correspondence to be in terms of 
text, snail mail or emails since he cannot take notes while 
working.  However, he will be happy to answer questions 
over the phone. All is well.  Stay alert to the deadlines. 
Mick will be including an article from Ed Foote each is-
sue.  The West Pen News is being sent electronically via 
of the google group. Sending Mick schedules in advance 
will help keep the calendar accurate. 
   Clubs should take advantage of free space for flyers 
in at least the electronic version. 
 
    Mick is looking for a replacement to do the West Pen 
News.  It is done on Publisher and Mick will share files 
and help train.  He thinks it is time for some new 
blood.  Please consider this.  Please ask at your club. 
 
   Special Dance Coordinator:  Michael Hopf reported all 
is well.  Michael Hopf asks that the emails sent to 
jcfrk1@verizon.net to confirm special dances be noted in 
the subject line: Please OPEN IMMEDIATELY.  Mick 
will acknowledge these emails as soon as possible.  Other 
emails for WPN are filed for use in compiling the paper 
later.  Please try not to conflict with other club schedules 

for special dances.  If you want a dance to be listed as special, 
let Mick know.  Mick added some special dances outside our 
area to the list. 
 
   West Pen News Subscriptions: -   Dick McCracken collected 
sign-up sheets for print subscriptions for 2020.  The rates remain 
as $12 delivered to your club and $21 mailed.  Dick did a cost 
analysis and we are good on the pricing unless we go beyond 20 
pages.   All members of the google group will receive it electron-
ically. 
To be sure you are part of the google group contact Tony Rock at 
his new email tony.diana.rock@gmail.com 
 
   Traveling Banner: Contact Barb if desired at your dance.  It 
traveled to the Fall festival and Mountainview’s Christmas dance. 
 
   Insurance: Insurance certificates were distributed at this 
meeting.  Folks with new classes starting in January need to 
get the student names to Barb.  No cost at this time for new 
folks taking lessons. 
 
   Friendship Club:  Virginia Eighmy has resigned this position. 
Currently Joe Nardi has the dangles.  He will write an article for 
the West Pen News to reacquaint folks with this program.   We 
need to promote these dangles to encourage travel between 
clubs.  If you need more cards, let Barb know. 
  
   Showcase of Ideas: Let Barb know if you would like this for a 
special dance.      
 
   State Federation:    
 Plans are under way for the 2nd Fabulous Fall Festival to be held 
at Camp Hill Radisson on September 24-27, 2020.  Pete Wex and 
his committee will continue work.  National callers currently un-
der contract are Jim Robertson, Joe Saltel and Jet Roberts.  Save 
the date and we hope for more information soon. 
   
   Next PSRDF State Meeting:  Sunday April 5, 2020 at 1 p.m.  
We are doing this via phone/ computer. All folks in PA can par-
ticipate.  For WPSRDF we are limited to 12 voting members.  
Look for information in mid-March to early April on an agenda 
and sign-in procedures to participate. 
 
   Sunshine Committee: Let Helen know if you have information 
to share. Her email is <hnaimark@hotmail.com>.  Although 
some past dancers have died recently, we do not go beyond 4 
years with sympathy cards.  Please continue to send her infor-
mation.  She will continue to mail out sympathy cards and get-
well wishes. 
 
   Google Group:  Tony Rock was not in attendance. To put your 
name on or take your name off the google list, send your request 
to Tony at their new email--tony.diana.rock@gmail.com Mark 
your email as IMPORTANT to catch Tony’s attention.   
 
   WPSRDF Web Site Coordinator:  Roy Nagy can be contacted 
at a new email address, roynagy629@comcast.net.  Please send 
any updated information for the website to Roy Nagy.   If your 
club elects new officers, be sure to contact Roy so he can have 



 
them changed on the website. Roy has been working with 
Ken Adams (state webmaster) to keep WPSRDF infor-
mation up to date. Please cc Ken Adams kenton-
adams@verizon.net with your requests. 
 
   Visitation Program: - The results are posted in the 
West Pen News in detail.  .  It is important that both 
clubs (those sending and those receiving) report the visit-
ation to Mick.  Several clubs have started their third 
rounds. 
All clubs who signed up are participating.  We will revis-
it the Visitation Rules at the April meeting to see if they 
need revised.  A copy at the end of these minutes. 
 
   Special Events Coordinator:  This position is open.   
 
   Public Relations Person:  This position is open.  All 
members are involved in public relations. If you are not 
comfortable answering questions, please refer them to an 
officer.  Should we explore meeting with a public relations 
expert or a college public relations department to have them 
take on square dancing as a project? 
 
   Local Callers Association:  A new caller’s  group began 
meeting informally in November (no name or officers).  Ron 
Giuliani is spearheading this project. We considered placing 
strategic hoe-downs to stimulate interest and perhaps use 
reduced lists to keep more folks dancing. We will keep 
WPSRDF informed.  If Ron cannot be at the meeting, Barb 
will report. Our next meeting is Sunday March 8, 2020 at 2 
p.m. at the Good Shepherd Church.  Interested folks may 
talk to a caller who is attending or Ron Giuliani. 
 
   Just for your information. Scott Brown’s PACCA 
group did a demo at Washington Mall with a great re-
sponse.  They also had 5 squares at the mainstream 
dance with Matt Worley on February 9th. 
 

Unfinished Business: 
 
   Directory: - Extra copies are still available for $3.00 each. 
 
   Sophomore Dance 2020-  Y-Knots will host this dance 
again. It will be located at Parkwood United Presbyterian 
Church at 4289 Mt. Royal Blvd, Allison Park, PA 15101.  
The date is Sunday March 29, 2020 and we will dance 
from 2-5 p.m.  There will be a used clothing sale and 
clubs should provide finger foods and free passes.  En-
courage students to dance.  Flyer is on the back of the 
West Pen News. 
 

New Business 
   
   WPSRDF ads-.  WPSRDF has elected to provide flyers of 
clubs within our organization for free provided the number 
of pages for the West Pen News does not exceed 20.  Elec-
tronic versions can be higher.  Flyers will be in the print ver-
sion based on discretion of the editor. This will help the fi-
nancially struggling clubs. This would include the Federa-
tion dances and the PSRDF.  All other groups should remit 
checks for the amounts as listed on page 2 of the West Pen 

News.   
 
   Visitation Program 2019-2020.  We currently have 5 clubs 
(Franklin, Friendly, Happy Go Lucky, Mountainview and Y-
Knots) participating for 2019-20.  We will revisit rules in April.  
Look for a copy of the current rules to review prior to the 
next meeting, they are at the end of these minutes.. 
 
   Fall Festival 2020- Mountainview Squares has volunteered to 
host the Fall Festival for 2020.  It will be held on Saturday Octo-
ber 17th from 2-6 with Norm Shaffor calling and Brad Deibert 
calling and cueing.  It will be held at the Good Shepherd Church 
in Monroeville (where Franklin dances) They will have a 50/50 
and basket raffles.  If you want to donate a basket they will be 
welcomed.  Put this on your calendar. 
 
   In Planning for 2020,  The WPSRDF meetings will be held 
April 20, June 8, August 10, October 12, and December 14.  
Note April 20 is not the 2nd Monday, but the 3rd. 
 

President’s Message: 
Please make the Sophomore Dance. Priority.  Please encourage 

your students to attend.  They get. Special rate ($2) and they 
should. Be informed that this dance is put on and formatted espe-
cially for them.  Copies of the flyers are on the back of the West 

Pen News, 
 

Upcoming Special Club Dance  
Announcements from the Floor: 
 

Mountainview- Student dance March 5th.   
 

Future Dates to Remember 
 

   57th Star Spangled Banner dance July 23-25, 2020 in Get-
tysburg, PA.  Look for flyers. Callers include:- Tom Miller, Bill 
Harrison, Todd Fellegy, Mike Seastrom and Bronc Wise.  Cuers 
are Wayne & Barbara Blackford, Curt and Tammy Warlock and 
Steve and Irene Bradt. 

 
   Ohio Convention May 1-2, 2020 in Columbus.  Visit 
2020.ohiodanceconvention.com 

 
 

Upcoming National Square Dance Conventions: 
 

 69th National Square Dance Convention- Spokane, WA June 
2020 
 
70th National Square Dance Convention- Jackson, Mississippi 
June 2021 
 
Next WPSRDF meeting is Monday, April 20, 2020 at 7:30 PM 
in the nursery (next door to the Luther Room) 
 
Drive Carefully and Enjoy Dancing. 
It was moved by Floyd Bottom and seconded Norm Shaffor  to 
adjourn at 8:00 P.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Barbara MacDonald, Secretary 
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WESTERN PENNSYLVANIA SQUARE & ROUND DANCE FEDERATION 

52nd ANNUAL FALL FESTIVAL 
HOSTED BY 

MOUNTAINVIEW SQUARES 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 17, 2020 

Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 

4503 Old Wm. Penn Hwy., Monroeville, PA 15146 

Featuring 
NORM SHAFFOR and 

BRAD DEIBERT (calling & cueing) 
2:00 PM — 6:00 PM Dancing 

CHINESE AUCTION 	C. I;t° 
0 iffik  Surprise Event at 4 PM 

* 	SHARE THE WEALTH 

Cost PER PERSON: $5.00 
INFORMATION: Ed & Lynn 724 388-3291 or Floyd & Jan 724 459-7434 

 


